

Coxwold Parish Council
Minutes of the meeting of 12th September 2018

1. Present:- Cllrs. Le Gassicke (Chair), Robinson, Richardson, Rheinberg and Hewitt
 Acting Clerk Wyn-Jones

In attendance District Cllr. Patmore

2. Apologies for absence:- None

3. Minutes of the meeting of 11/07/18 :- These were passed as a true record

4. Matters Arising

Reference	Description	Action
a) Village maintenance		
i) Beck Clearing	A community beck clearing event is planned for Saturday 10th November	SLG
ii) Railway footpath	NYMNPA contacted CPC about reopening a new path from the phone box to the shooting range. Claire Shields at NYMNPA is to summarise the initial findings.	SLG
b) Road resurfacing	Highways have repaired the tarmac outside the Old Police House but it is still unsatisfactory. Highways to be contacted again. The dip in the carriageway on the Oulston to Yearsley road has been re reported as an incorrect location was given previously.	CW-J
c) Future of Coxwold Church	Cllr. Le Gassicke met with Chris Stratton again. The Church is planning to hold door to door visits in about a month's time. Candles are now provided in the church and there is also a prayer box. A new Lych gate is to be constructed. Newburgh Priory has been in contact with both the Church and Shandy Hall to establish stronger links. Congregation numbers have now fallen to single figures CPC to meet with the Church Warden prior to each CPC meeting.	SLG
d) Village website	The new website will be available in October. Minutes and summary of Accounts for the last three years are required under the Transparency Code. Cllr. Rheinberg advised that a video would be available by Christmas	PW-J MJH
e) Village toilets	NYMNPA is to continue funding of £3.5k towards the upkeep of the village toilets .If it becomes necessary in future there is the potential to convert the Ladies to a unisex toilet and convert the Gents for storage. Maintenance costs for the toilets are managed by Coxwold Village Playing Fields Association. The Playing Fields cost approx.. £1k to maintain	

f)Future of HRCP user group	There were no attendees at the last meeting that was convened by CPC. Two people have volunteered to be on the User Group to represent the interests of other car park users on Husthwaite road, these are Alan Pinchon and Maxine Shaw. This will need to be ratified at the next annual meeting on 19/09/18 where items on the list of improvements will be discussed.	All . SL:G
g)Future meetings with Newburgh Priory	It is hoped to arrange another meeting with Stephen Wombwell a week prior to the next CPC meeting in November. CW-J to liaise with the Priory	CW-J
5.Accounts	Current balance is £3,032 NYMNPA will give the village maintenance grant in October The repair and painting of the white railings which has been paid for has not been completed. To be followed up	MJH SLG
6. Telephone Kiosk	CPC looking for volunteers to renovate the kiosk. It was agreed that it should remain in its current location. Initially it needs a good clean and repainting.	SDR to co-ordinate
7.Correspondence received	This was circulated	CW-J
8. AOB		
i)	Cllr. Patmore informed the meeting that the recommendations concerning VAS should go to the Executive to be ratified on 25/09/18 Parishes will then be able to purchase their own signs. (approx..£5k) NYCC will control what is on the signs and where they are sited. Two sizes will be available. CPC would like portable signs. Cllr. Robinson has tried to contact Graham Hind but has had no response. Peter Robinson has replaced Nigel Smith at Highways	JDR
ii)	Cllr. Rheinberg advised that the path from the rear of the pub to the Village Hall needs tidying up. The grass needs cutting both sides and the hedges need trimming. Mervyn Burn to be contacted	J. Rich.
iii)	Cllr. Rheinberg is to attend VHC meetings as CPC representative	SR
iv)	No objection to planning application for Brook House to be returned	CW-J

